May 23, 2017            BERGEN TOWN BOARD
         REGULAR 2nd MEETING

The Bergen Town Board convened in a regular session at 7:00 p.m. in the Town Hall with Deputy Supervisor Brian Stone presiding.

PRESENT:




             ALSO PRESENT:
Supervisor Donald Cunningham


Susan Brownell, Deputy Town Clerk

Councilwoman Belinda Grant



Mike Johnson, Highway Superintendant

Councilman Ernie Haywood

Councilman Mark Anderson

ABSENT:
Town Clerk, Michele Smith

Councilman Brian Stone


OTHER ATTENDEES:  Maria Pericozzi (The Batavian)
PRAYER
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

APPROVAL OF 5/9/2017 MINUTES: Tabled to meet quorum for the next meeting when Councilman Stone is here.
COMMUNICATIONS:

1. Supervisor Cunningham brought a question to the board from Tracy Miller. Tracy asked if the Town would be open to the idea of a memorial bench for Barry Miller at the Library. He will be invited to bring the proposal to a Board Meeting.
2. Mercy EMS Reports for April 2017
3. Letter from NYS Dept. Taxation and Finance, Re: 2016 Cynical Aid Certification
4. Proposal for grant writing & administration services from G&G Municipal Consulting & Grant Writing
5. Email from G/FLRCP, Re: Local Update of Census Address (LUCA)
6. Letter from NYS Dept. Taxation and Finance, Re: tentative 2017 State Equalization rate for Bergen.
REPORTS:

HIGHWAY/SOLID WASTE:  
· Update on NYS DOT contract status: Superintendent Johnson said that the Snow and Ice contract was reduced by $21,000 due to the discovery of a state error.  He is continuing to look over the contract for more such savings.
· Roadwork has begun as has roadside mowing

COMMITEES:

BUILDINGS: Councilman Haywood gave a mention of thanks to Superintendent Johnson and his crew for bringing tools for the United Day of Caring.  He reports that among the volunteers there were also 12 volunteers from Liberty Pumps and 6 volunteers from GCASA.
Projects completed:  

· Mulched all around the Library building

· Dug up under the Library sign and made a flowerbed

· Planted hostas and flowers under the Library sign

· Swept and cleaned the basement at the Historian’s House

· Mulched around the trees at the Town Hall and Fire Hall

· Painted and mulched around signs at the East Bergen and North Bergen Cemeteries

· Pulled weeds, Mulched and planted hostas at Mount Rest Cemetery
· Volunteers also helped complete jobs at the Gillam-Grant Center

The Library Board is willing to pay for half of the cost for a grant consultant (up to $750).

The mural at the Library being painted by local artist David Burke is coming along quickly.
PARKS: Councilwoman Grant will contact Paul Chatfield to set up a meeting soon.
LOCAL HISTORY: The hot water heater was updated and a leaking water line was repaired at the Historian’s Office. Humphrey Electric is going to set up security at the Historian’s Office.

POLICIES AND PERSONNEL: Councilman Haywood and Councilman Stone are working on an Employee Handbook.
OLD BUSINESS:
On the Sales Tax Agreement: Supervisor Cunningham brought a packet from the “Countywide Water - Presentation to Oversight Committee”.  He will email copies of this to everyone.

NEW BUSINESS:
Discussed the proposal from the grant writing consultant.  Supervisor Cunningham would like to get a firm number from Jay Grasso at G&G MCGW.
Discussed the LUCA program.  We will partner with G/FLRPC to create a county by county local address database.  The Town Clerk, Michele Smith will have to give them the information in our database.
Superintendent Johnson stated that interest has been expressed in our soccer fields if Batavia ever has an overflow need.  He suggests that a Policy & Procedure be created in the event that a group would like to use the park for such an event.

NEXT MEETING: Regular Meeting – Tuesday, June 13, 2017 at 7:00 PM in the Courtroom with the Audit of the Bills at 6:45 p.m.
ADJOURNMENT was at 7:38 pm on a motion by Councilman Haywood; seconded by Councilman Anderson and it carried by a vote 4-0.

Respectfully submitted,

Susan Brownell







Susan Brownell,








Deputy Town Clerk

